
March 2, 2016 Jury Scam (Pocatello) 

CURRENT JURY SCAM:  An Idaho Falls resident received a phone call from a male identifying himself
as Lieutenant Mark Richardson from the Bonneville County Sheriff's Office.  He advised this resident
that there was a warrant for her arrest for failure to appear for jury duty at the Federal District Court in
Pocatello.  He advised that she was sent a summons on January 18, 2016, and that she was to appear
on February 23, 2016. The caller gave her several options on how to resolve her warrant. Please note
that the call originated from the following phone number:  (208) 217-0698.

Citizens receiving these phone calls can defend yourself by simply ending the phone call as soon as
possible and contacting the Federal Jury Administrator for the  District of Idaho at 208-334-9476 or
1-800-448-6172.  These matters will be turned over to the United States Marshal's Office.


